
 
 

ESAA Annual Meeting 
Matamoras, PA 

October 24, 2014 
 

The meeting was called to order at 9:15 pm. 
 
Attendance:  130 members 
 Canada:  12  East Central:  19 
 Mid Atlantic:  28 North Central:  4 
 New England:  14 North Pacific:  15 
 South Central:  5 South East:  12 
 South Pacific:  3 West Central:  18 
 
A Mates/Nielsen motion to accept the minutes of the 2013 Annual meeting was passed. 
 
President’s Report:   
**Janet encouraged breeders to help boost membership by paying for the first year of 
membership in ESAA for puppy buyers who are not already members. 
**Reported that ESAA is in good shape financially. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  none 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
**The transition in the treasurer’s position is still in progress, but going smoothly. 
**ESAA continues to have a solid financial base. 
 
Old Business – none, 
 
New business – none. 
 
Motion to Adjourn:  Made by James Ledbetter and seconded by Frank Luksa was passed at 
9:45 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Coleen M. Raber 
Secretary 
 

 

           Coleen M. Raber


